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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gary Hayzlett at 1:30 P.M. on February 19, 2007 in Room
519-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except: 
Representative Jerry Henry- excused

Committee staff present: 
Hank Avila, Kansas Legislative Research
Bruce Kinzie, Revisor of Statutes Office
Betty Boaz, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the committee:
None

Others attending:
See attached list.

Chairman Hayzlett called the meeting to order.  It was the Chairman’s desire to work HB 2042.  

Representative Swanson made a motion to amend HB 2042 with Substitute HB 2042, Representative
Vickrey seconded the motion and the motion to amend HB 2042 with Substitute HB 2042 carried.
Representative Swanson made a motion to favorably pass Substitute HB 2042 out of Committee.  The
motion was seconded by Representative Treaster and the motion carried.  The substitute bill came out of a
House Transportation subcommittee.

Chairman Hayzlett asked the Committee to work HB 2119.   The Director of Motor Vehicles pointed out the
difference between the registration fees charged to privately owned ambulances which would pay annual
registration fees of at least $40, while publicly owned ambulances would pay a one-time fee of $6.00,  thereby
creating a special registration within a special registration type which would also cause law enforcement
problems.  After discussions  a motion was made to strike corresponding language dealing with ambulances.
Representative Menghini made a motion to amend HB 2119, seconded by Representative Ballard and the
motion carried.   Representative Long made a motion to favorably pass HB 2119, as amended, out of
Committee, seconded by Representative Menghini and the motion carried.

The Chairman desired to work HB 2374.  After a brief review of the bill Representative Humerickhouse made
a motion to favorably pass HB 2374 out of Committee, seconded by Representative King and the motion
carried.

The Chairman drew the Committee’s attention to Minutes of the February 12th and 13th, 2007 meetings.
Representative Worley made a motion to approved the Minutes, seconded by Representative Burgess and the
motion carried.

There being no further business to bring before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting
will be on February 20, 2007, at 1:30 p.m. in Room 519-S.


